Chapter 23 - Operational Budgeting


Our Comments on the “Your Turn” Cases  
You as Vice President of Production and Sales The suggestions offered by Bob and Joe, to “manage earnings” by delaying the booking of some sales and consuming additional resources in quarter 2 as a means of increasing the probability of meeting profit goals in quarter 3, are unethical. Delaying sales bookings can mislead management and owners about the economics of the business. Consuming the company’s resources with the objective of earning a bonus is no different than stealing from the company for personal gain. Most businesses have codes of ethics designed to give employees a clear signal about unethical behavior. As vice president of production and sales, you should be aware of NTI’s code of ethics and refer Bob and Joe to the code. If no code exists at NTI, you should ask Nancy Conrad, founder of NTI, to create one.   

You as Manager of the Credit Department Leading and lagging receivables and payables is not unethical and is widely used as a means for managing working capital. In particular, managing to collect receivables as quickly as possible and delaying payment of payables as long as legally possible can be good financial management. However, these financial management techniques must be balanced against the costs of losing customers or annoying creditors. Creating business practices that result in poor business relations with customers and creditors can be bad for future relationships. For example, many companies do not aggressively manage receivables because they do not want to create business practices that encourage customers to move their business to a competitor.   
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